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February 27, 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Tuesday’s press conferences by infectious disease experts from the National Institute of Health 
(NIH) and Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), and the media coverage of the 
Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) may have increased both your awareness and concerns 
about this new virus.  
 
Please know that Pocono Mountain School District has processes and procedures in place to 
respond to, manage and stop the spread of infectious illnesses that could impact our students, 
staff and schools. We have a direct point-of-contact with the Pennsylvania Department of 
Health who helps guide our efforts whenever we have a health issue or concern. We also 
receive updates directly from the Department of Health and CDC on health-related issues, along 
with guidelines to keep our schools as healthy and safe as possible for our students and staff.  
We also coordinate with the health experts on the appropriate steps we should take when it 
comes to parent and public notification, cleaning and sanitizing our schools, and any other 
measures to reduce or contain the spread of any communicable and/or infectious illnesses.   
 
In addition, if any students would be suspected of being exposed to COVID-19 or have 
symptoms of this illness, there is a reporting system in place as with other infectious diseases 
and pandemics where the Department of Health and local doctors inform our school nurses of 
any possible cases that could impact our student population and schools. This notification 
allows school officials to seek additional guidance and take additional recommended measures 
to keep parents informed and our students and staff as healthy as possible.   
 
In our schools, our custodians have already implemented the CDC’s recommendation for flu 
season and pandemic flu situations. They have implemented the daily cleaning of frequently 
touched surfaces and objects to include, but not limited to, desk and table tops, doorknobs and 
push bars, light switches, water fountains, and all bathroom surfaces.  Our custodians use a 
hospital grade disinfectant that is rated to kill human Corona class viruses. 
 
The symptoms of COVID-19 are similar to other flu symptoms and include fever, cough, and 
shortness of breath, according to the Department of Health. I’ve included the following three 
fact sheets with this letter that I thought would be helpful in providing your family with factual 
information on this illness and how to keep your family safe: 

• PA Department of Health Fact Sheet on the Coronavirus 
• CDC Take Action to Help Slow the Spread of Flu and Illness 
• CDC Guide on When to Seek Emergency Care 

 



In addition, this information comes directly from the CDC’s website regarding COVID-19: “While 
the immediate risk of this new virus to the American public is believed to be low at this time, 
everyone can do their part to help us respond to this emerging public health threat: 

• “It’s currently flu and respiratory disease season and CDC recommends getting a flu 
vaccine, taking everyday preventive actions to help stop the spread of germs, and 
taking flu antivirals if prescribed. 

• “If you have been in China or have been exposed to someone sick with COVID-19 in 
the last 14 days, you will face some limitations on your movement and activity. 
Please follow instructions during this time. Your cooperation is integral to the 
ongoing public health response to try to slow spread of this virus. If you develop 
COVID-19 symptoms, contact your healthcare provider, and tell them about your 
symptoms and your travel or exposure to a COVID-19 patient.” 

 
As with other types of influenza, the Department of Health recommends students/individuals 
take the following steps to avoid contracting and spreading COVID-19: 

 Keep school-aged children home if they are feeling sick to avoid spreading illness to 
others; 

 Teach and encourage frequent, proper hand washing technique for children of all 
ages; 

 Teach and encourage children to cover their cough and sneeze by 
coughing/sneezing into a tissue or their elbow, not their hand; 

 Teach children to avoid touching their eyes, nose and mouth without first washing 
their hands; 

 Keep children healthy by having them eat a balanced diet, drinking plenty of water 
and getting plenty of rest and exercise; and 

 Seek care if your child has an influenza-like illness. 
 
We will also provide you with updates as new information becomes available to us on COVID-19 
and how to protect our students, staff, and schools from this and other infectious diseases.  

  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Elizabeth Robison 
Superintendent of Schools 
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